EMMAVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

WEEKLY NEWS BULLETIN

WORKING IN PARTNERSHIP WITH PARENTS

Dear Families, as promised, a list of diary dates for the first half of the autumn term. As I always say, expect more dates to be added as the half-term progresses. In next week's bulletin, we will include a table of enrichment after school clubs on offer for the autumn term.

Diary Dates Autumn 1

Monday 22nd September - 2.30pm - Y4 Meet the Teacher

Tuesday 23rd September - Y6 Tag Rugby

Tuesday 23rd September - KS2 Assembly with Sam Cree

Wednesday 24th September - Flu Immunisations

Wednesday 24th September - 2.30pm - Reception Class Meet the Teacher

Wednesday 1st October - Pupils from Y3 - Y6 to represent Emmaville at the GSSP Cross Country event

Friday 3rd October - Harvest Assembly for children and staff

Fríday 3rd October - 12.30pm - 3pm - Year 5 Gírls 6 - A- Síde Football Competítion

Tuesday 7th October - Adam Bushnell to work with Y4 pupils

Tuesday 7th October - 2.30pm - KS1 & Y3 - Open the Book Assembly

Wednesday 8th October - Adam Bushnell to work with Y5 pupils

Thursday 9th October - Adam Bushnell to work with Y6 pupils

Thursday 9th October - 10am - 12pm - KS1 Indoor Athletics Festival

Monday 13th October - 3.30pm - 6.30pm - Y1/2 Parents' Evening

Tuesday 14th October - 3.30pm - 6.30pm - Y1/2 Parents' Evening

Wednesday 15th October - 3.30pm - Miss Ware would like to invite the families of the children who have attended her Dance Club to watch the children perform in the school hall

Wednesday 15th October - 5.30pm - 6.30pm - Open Evening for prospective parents

Tuesday 21st October - Y6 to attend a Safety Works event

Wednesday 22nd October - Prayer Space Sessions

Wednesday 22nd October - 3.30pm - 6.30pm - Y3/4 Parents' Evening

Thursday 23rd October - Prayer Space Sessions











Invitation

Thursday 23rd October - 3.30pm - 6.30pm Y3/4 Parents' Evening



Friday 24th October - School closes for half-term

Monday 3rd November - School reopens

Charity support in the autumn term

I have asked Miss McKean and Emmaville's 2025/26 School Council once elected (names and photographs to be included in next week's bulletin) to raise awareness of the need to support Gateshead Foodbank.

As a school, we don't think anyone in our community should have to face going hungry. The support Gateshead

Gateshead

Foodbank

Foodbank provide is invaluable to people who find themselves in crisis.

This harvest we would like to offer our support to Gateshead Foodbank by asking families to donate boxes of cereals for our Cereal Box Domino Challenge. If you would like to donate a box of cereal, then we ask that children bring their cereal boxes to school from Monday 29th September. After the Domino Challenge that will take place on Friday 3rd October, the boxes of cereal will be donated to the Gateshead Foodbank. We feel that this will be a fun way to raise awareness of the Foodbank and to support a charity that could make a difference to people living within our community.

In the second half of the autumn term, we will be celebrating Children in Need Day on Friday 14th November. More information regarding plans for that day will be provided in a future news bulletin.

Best wishes,

Avril Armstrong

Leave of absence

Parents should seek permission for a leave of absence during term time prior to the leave using the request for leave of absence form (available from the school office or it can be downloaded from the school website). The request for an authorised leave of absence must be made at **least two weeks** in advance. School will reply to all applications in writing stating whether or not the absence has been granted.

		School Attendance - W	eek Ending 12.09.25	
Year 6: North America	98.1%	South America	95.3%	
Year 5: Antarctica	100%	Oceania	95.7%	
Year 4: Africa	96.1%	Asia	98.1%	Whole school
Year 3: Northern Europe	98.1%	Southern Europe	93.5%	attendance
Year 2: Northern Ireland	93.0%	Wales	96.5%	96.55%
Year 1: England	99.2%	Scotland	96.6%	90.55%
EYFS: Gateshead	98.9%	Newcastle	95.7%	
Crawcrook	92.5%			

EMMAVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

We would like to invite any prospective parents to Emmaville Primary School's



We appreciate that for any parent choosing a school for their child is an extremely important decision. At the open evening, you will have an opportunity to view the provision we offer, meet the staff from Early Years up to Year 6 so that you can ask any questions about our school.

In our Early Years, we have provision for two year-olds as well as three and four year-old children.

Application forms for our Early Years will be available for collect at the event.

We look forward to welcoming you all on the 15th October.



Emmaville Primary School, Main Street, Crawcrook, Tyne & Wear NE40 4ND Email: emmavilleprimaryschool@gateshead.gov.uk Tel: 0191 4132460